
 

 
 

Date: February 17, 2023 

To: All Members at BC Family Maintenance Agency 

Re: Tentative Agreement Ratifies 
 
Your bargaining committee is pleased to advise that the tentative agreement was ratified this 
morning with a vote that was 83% in favour.  

The next steps are for a draft collective agreement to be produced and proofed by the bargaining 
committee, union and the employer. When the agreement has been signed by the parties, copies 
will be distributed to all members.  

I would like to take this opportunity to recognize and thank your bargaining committee for all of 
their hard work and determination in achieving the renewal agreement on your behalf. They 
advocated for you very strongly and successfully!  

In Solidarity, 

Debra Calder, Bargaining Committee Member (NICO) 
Tina Gaiardo, Bargaining Committee Member (LMCO) 
Steve Kitcher, Bargaining Committee Member (VCO) 
Deb Wilson, Staff Representative, Negotiations 
 
 
CC: Joanna Lord, Vice-President, Component 7 

Caelen Cook, Chair, Local 701 
Darryl Wong, Chair, Local 703 
Kelly Nystoruk, Chair, Local 705 
Shannon Murray, Director, Component 7 
Brent Camilleri, Coordinator, Negotiations Department 
Shirley Kay, Staff Representative, Victoria Area Office 
Katie Smith, Staff Representative, Lower Mainland Area Office 
Brenda Beckmann, Staff Representative, Kamloops Area Office 
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